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This Week in Picturesé 
Year 13 students enjoyed a farewell assembly in The Proctor Hall and barbeque in the school Quad today.  



As we reach the May half term holidayé 
 
Across school this week there has been an air of determined endeavour as students in Years 11, 12 and 13 continue to 
sit public examinations at GCSE, AS and A Level. We would like to thank all these students who have been working hard, 
attending revision sessions and engaging in independent study whilst sitting their examinations. The maturity, resilience 
and optimism shown by students has been commendable. 
 
The adapted timetable for students in Year 11 is enabling them to choose whether to attend revision classes in school, 
or study independently at home. We do encourage students to attend the multitude of revision classes in school where 
teachers are planning sessions to support learning as we head into the final phase of examinations after half term.    
The Maths Faculty have been inspiring students with revision tips displayed around classrooms:  
 

 
Our students continue to be exemplary ambassadors for Glyn School. Year 9 Sports Leaders have been displaying their 
leadership skills throughout the year, supporting a number of primary schools across our local community in a wide 
range of sporting activities, running competitions and training sessions. Our student Literacy Leaders have also been 
visiting local primary schools, engaging the younger pupils in imaginative creative writing sessions, having written the 
lesson plans and executed the lessons with good humour, patience and kindness towards the younger children.       
Thank you to our Sports Leaders and Literacy Leaders for giving their time and skills to the local community.  
 
 
Today we said a formal and emotional farewell to our Year 13  
students during an extended assembly. For the majority of the 
students the event marked the end of seven years at Glyn and, for 
some, the last two years. Staff and students shared fond memories 
with good humour and reminiscing, with fun awards and a       
montage of photographs which captured the many facets of Glyn 
life which they have undertaken with such enthusiasm during their 
time here. Following the assembly, students   enjoyed a lunchtime 
barbeque in the Quad which gave everyone the opportunity to say 
their goodbyes. We wish Year 13 students well as they leave Glyn 
to undertake the next steps in their education or careers.  
 
 
As we approach the half -term holiday we wish students, staff and families a restful break. We look forward to a busy 
second half of the Summer term with an Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts, Sports Day, Glyn Celebration Afternoon and 
Enrichment Week all ahead of us. Please do have a look at the activities for Enrichment Week and sign up by Tuesday  
31 May ð there are a host of fantastic opportunities available for students in Years 8, 9 and 10.  
 
Happy half term!  

 

Mrs L Buckley  
Business Development Leader         

Friday 27 May - School closes at normal time of 3.10pm for half term holiday  
Monday 6 June - School opens at normal time of 8.40am  
Thursday 9 June - Year 8 into Year 9 Options Information Evening  
Monday 13 June to Friday 17 June - Year 8 End of Year Examinations all week 
Wednesday 15 June - An Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts from 5.30pm to 8.00pm  
Wednesday 22 June - Year 11 into 12 Parentsõ and Carersõ Information Evening from 7.00pm - 8.00pm 
Friday 24 June - Glyn PSA Years 7 and 8 Disco in The Proctor Hall 

Dates  
for  

your  
Diary  



Year 10 Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award Students Completed 
Practice Expedition  
 
Last weekend the Year 10 Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award group set 
out on their practice expedition around the Surrey Hills.  
 
A bit of rain did not deter them from their quest to complete a two 
day hike, whilst carrying all of the equipment that they would need 
to camp as well. There was, of course, the odd navigational error, 
but all the groups did fantastically well and completed the          
expedition to a very high standard.   
 
Despite the weary faces, blistered feet and tired legs arriving at the 
final checkpoint, the weekend was enjoyed by all and I am confident 
that they will all go on to complete their assessed expedition.  
 
Well done, boys!  
 
Ms Butler, Geography, International Status Lead  
Duke of Edinburgh Coordinator  

Year 9 Sports Leaders Hone Their Skills  
 
On Friday 20 May, a group of Glynõs Year 9 Sports 
Leaders attended a training course at Dorking Sports 
Centre led by Active Surrey and Create Development.  
 
The day provided training and preparation for our 
students so that they can work with a number of   
other schools to support and deliver Active Surreyõs 
Primary Schoolsõ Sports Festival. During the festival, 
over 150 primary school children will compete in a 
variety of activities which will be led by our         
students. Without their support, such large events would not be able to take place and be so successful!  

 
The following students completed the training 
day and will be delivering the festival:  
 
George Alford 
Oliver Williamson  
Oliver Thorpe 
Adam Taylor 
Luke Obsourne 
James Wiles 
Louie Range 
Joel Cosgrove- Reeves 
Max Parris 
Rory Eddison  
 
Congratulations on your hard work!  
 
Mr S Taylor, PE, ALP, Leadership Coordinator  



 
 

Glyn School Fund 2015/16  

 
We would like to say a huge ôthank youõ 
to all the families who have made a   
contribution to this yearõs School Fund. 
 
 
 

So far this year, you have helped to support the following activities:  
 

¶ School minibus trips for: the CCF, daily sporting fixtures with local and further afield schools, Gurdwara Temple, 
Magistrates Court, Music Festival, Christmas Carol Concert, athletic meetings, GSCE PE trips, swimming galas,  
Oxford University visit, Reading University visit, Outreach Leadership Development to local schools, Lego League, 
netball trips, Duke of Edinburgh trips, Chess tournaments, Henford Care Home visits, Psychology visit to Museum 
of the Mind, Remembrance Service, Careers Convention, with many more visits to come for the remainder of this 
year.  

¶ Minibus Maintenance: MOT, servicing repairs and diesel. 

¶ Cricket team kit, netball kit and basketball kit.  

¶ Competition entries for: waterpolo, biathlon entries, rugby competitions, golf tournaments, track and field,   
cricket and badminton.  

¶ Music: Sixth Form choir, Concert Band music sheets, repairs to musical instruments, Carol Concert music and   
Pop Choir music. 

¶ Drama: recent production of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory.  

¶ Coaches: music concert and sporting fixtures.  

¶ Enrichment Week activities in school.  
 
 
We are always working to enrich student life beyond the classroom and have to rely on parental donations to the School 
Fund to help with this.  
 
Making a Donation to School Fund  
 
If you have not yet made a donation  to School Fund, we are inviting you to do so before the end of this academic year. 
Every donation you make, whatever the size, will make a difference to Glyn School and will help us to continue            
to provide fantastic opportunities for our students.  
 
Ways to Pay 
 

¶ Via ParentPay, choosing School Fund either with or without Gift Aid. You can make a £90 donation, £30 once        
a year, £30 once a term, or some parents and carers make a £10 contribution on a regular basis when they are 
paying for other items. If you are in employment, please choose the School Fund with Gift Aid Consent option as 
this means we can claim 25% of your donation from HMRC, at no extra cost to you, making your donation go      
further.  

¶ Regular Standing Order: Our bank details are shown below. Please use your sonõs or daughterõs name as the      
reference to ensure that Gift Aid is claimed, where possible.  

¶ Lloyds Bank Epsom ð Sort code: 30-80-33 ð Account No. 31227960 
 

Thank you for supporting Glyn School.  



Student Literacy Leaders Visit Cuddington Croft  
 
On Wednesday 25 May, eight student Glyn Literacy Leaders 
went to Cuddington Croft Primary School to teach two     
English literacy  lessons to two Year 5 classes. The lesson 
that we planned was focused on descriptive writing using 
similes, metaphors and personification. We started the    
lesson with a riddle, which the pupils very quickly guessed 
correctly. For the first task, the pupils had to describe         
a monster using the key techniques which we had taught 
them before. They spent five minutes doing this and then 
the class gave themselves two stars and a wish, which 
means they wrote two good things about their work and one 
thing that they felt they could improve.  
 
For the main task, the pupils had to describe a mystery and 
what had happened in the three rooms (like Cluedo) using 
their monster sheet to help them. Some students were very 

keen to read out their description to their class. To finish the lesson, we did a literacy style riddle, which they all got 
right...with some help!  
 
We all really enjoyed our visit to Cuddington Croft. Thank you to Miss Picken for organising the trip and Mr Taylor for 
driving the minibus.  
 
Literacy Leaders: Tom Chaloner, Henry Skilton, Nathan Selman, Will Baker, Timothy Kim, James Bowcott,          
Ollie Beattie and Zimran Khan    
 



An Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts - Wednesday 15 June 2016 - 5.30pm until 8.00pm  
 
You are warmly invited to An Evening Celebration of Glyn Arts on Wednesday 15 June 2016.  
 
During the evening you will have the opportunity to view students` work and enjoy the following performances:  
 

¶ Art work by GCSE and GCE students 

¶ Photography exhibition by GCSE students  

¶ Music students will be performing group and solo pieces  

¶ Design and Technology students` work will be displayed  

¶ GCSE Catering students will be serving homemade canapés 

¶ Students will be performing a short, humorous play  

¶ Winning entries from the English Faculty poetry competition will be on display with the Tony Cooper Trophy for 
Poetry and Prose awarded to the overall winner  

 
Weather permitting, the music and drama performances will be held outside in the school quad.  
 
We will be serving light refreshments including Pimms, soft drinks, cupcakes, strawberries and cream. Small donations to 
cover costs would be gratefully received.  
 
Please feel free to drop in, if only for a short time.  Family, friends, guests and colleagues are all very welcome.   
 
We look forward to seeing you on Wednesday 15 June 2016. 
 
Miss Marion Meadows, Publicity Officer  
Meadowsm@glynschool.org  
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